

February 10, 2019

Tennessee Department of Environment & Conservation
Division of Water Resources
Chattanooga Environmental Field Office
1301 Riverfront Parkway
Suite #206
Chattanooga, TN 37402

Re:

Benchmark Exceedance

Action & Implementation Plan

Dear Sir/Madam,

On 12-02-2020 we received a lab report indicating benchmark exceedance of PH at the storm water discharge point at our Chattanooga, TN plant. We provided TDEC with written notification of the exceedance on 12-17-2019. We have reviewed the existing BMP's on-site and have developed the following action & implementation plan.

Sediment is removed from storm water at the outfall by a silt sock. The silt sock has begun to deteriorate. The existing silt sock will be removed and replaced with a new silt sock. We will also add stone to the area along with grass. We expect this work to be completed by 02-28-2019. Refer to Figure 1 at the end of this letter for outfall location.

Regards,

Dennis Morrissey

VP Drycast Operations

RECEIVED

FEB 12 20

ENVIRONMENT & CONSERVATION CHATTANOOGA FIELD OFFICE















